
 

 

 
 

17th January 2024 

Dear Families, 

Further to our communication in the Autumn Term, we are pleased to let you know that we will 
be hosting a vaccination clinic in school at our St Paul’s Cray site.  

Unfortunately, although we did request the service to be at all 4 locations for convenience, the 
team can only attend one location on this occasion. If your child attends Beckenham, West 
Wickham or Phoenix site, you would need to make arrangements to bring them to St Paul's Cray 
for the vaccination. 

The attached letter and leaflet provides further information on the NHS recommendation for 
"a booster dose of the Pfizer-Corminaty Omicron XBB 1.5 - COVID-19 vaccine is recommended for 
children over 12 and young people under the age of 18 with severe or profound and multiple 
learning disabilities (PMLD)". 

Please note that vaccination is being offered to pupils aged 5 years and over. 

If you would like your child to be vaccinated, please click the link below to confirm your details 
and your consent for your information to be shared with the NHS team. 

https://www.riversideschool.org.uk/form/?pid=5&form=214  

Please respond by Noon on Monday, 22nd January. 

If you have any questions, you can contact the vaccination team 
at Covid19schoolsvaccinationprogramme@gstt.nhs.uk 

Yours sincerely, 
 
Riverside School Office. 


